R-7 CORRESPONDENCE - Angel Jara

Dear Rex Richardson,

I think the library in North Long Beach should be named the "Michelle Obama Library." There are several reasons why I think it should be named after Michelle Obama. The City of Long Beach looks forward to naming the new library in North Long Beach the "Michelle Obama Library." The North Branch Library is destined to become a landmark project for the Atlantic Corridor.

Not only that, but Michelle Obama has passion. She encourages youth to take responsibility to read more. I acknowledge that there are many people deserving of this honor. However, Mrs. Obama deserves it more.

Michelle Obama presents national medals to award winning books. Also, she donated \$250,000 to local libraries. Since Michelle Obama shows such strong support for education, our city should name the library "The Michelle Obama Library."

Sincerely,

Angel Jara